School Site Council

La Canada High School
December 11, 2007

Staff Lunch Room
Attendance:

Students: 
Lauren Gokey, Mary Young, Joyce Lee, Samantha Baiocco, Sierra Katow, Sharon Song

Staff: 
Damon Dragos, Mark Ewoldsen, Wendy Sinnette, Allison Dalbeck, Ann Neilson, Richard Weld, Mary Walsten, Kevin Buchanan, Sun Choe, Rick Mohney

Parents:
Marian Christensen, Beth Gordon, Janine Ajalat, Debbie McCoy  

Guests: 
Dana Leu, Cindy Wilcox, Bill Loose

Sharon Song called the meeting to order at 3:10 PM.

Approval of Minutes: Damon Dragos moved to approve the November minutes. Mary Young seconded.  Motion carried.

Personnel Questions:

The history of the SSMRC and LARC funding was discussed. 

· Dr. Loose spoke on the subject.  He also discussed funding for the school in general.

· Cindy Wilcox spoke on the matter after stating her disclaimer.  She also spoke of the Board’s plan regarding class size reduction.  They are also looking at the long-term goals of the district.

· SSC will probably not get any more money from the Board this year. 

Budget Requests:

· Dana Leu requested $170.00 for high school students to compete in the American Mathematics Competition in February.

· Damon Dragos motioned to grant $170 for the AMC.  Seconded by Mary Walsten.  Motion carried.

Principal Reports:

Damon Dragos(9/12) 

· Discussion of the 1802 Omnibus bill.  It was a one-time block grant and SSC received some of it.  Dr. Dragos went over the different items this grant bought.

· LCHS the subject of a study that appeared in US News.  In the study, we were ranked #95 out of 18,000 high schools nationwide.  We are considered a gold school.

Wendy Sinnette 

· 7/8 is going well.  

· A record number of students attended the Dine N’ Dance.  

· 7/8 Conferences are going on.  

· The eighth graders are undergoing their career assessments.  

· Eighth graders are looking forward to their Imax field trip on Dec. 21.  

· There is a music concert coming up.

Budget:

-Mark Ewoldsen reviewed the budget.  No major changes.

Calendar:  

· In January we are meeting on the 15th.

· Next month, we will discuss ways to promote SSC and its goals so that the Board does not forget about our importance.

Sharon Song ended the meeting at 4:18 PM. 

